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Uniform Committee Meeting

January 23, 2009
	Capt L Scott Muschall
	Present

	BC Scott Baughman
	Present

	BC Lloyd Rupp
	Present

	Capt David Mausbach
	      Absent – represented by ActBC Ed Karbowski

	Capt Melanie Bates
	Present

	Capt/P Trevor Towey
	Present – arrived late

	Capt Michael Mulholland
	      Absent

	FF Thad Greiner
	Present

	FF/SR Toni Scheffler
	      Absent


The meeting was called to order at 1035 Hours.  A quorum was present.

Membership – Fire Management and the union had made some changes to their representation to this committee.  ActBC Karbowski stated that Capt Mausbach has no interest in being on this committee, so he volunteered to take Mausbach’s place, not only at today’s meeting, but as a committee member.  It was stated that they still needed a replacement for Capt Mulholland, who no longer wishes to be on this committee, and possibly for FF/SR Scheffler, who has not attended the meetings for some time.
SOP – With so many new members, Capt Muschall began with a brief overview of what the committee had been doing.  The Uniform section of the SOP had been updated and cleaned up and was waiting for approval from management before it was posted and put into effect.  The past management team had wanted metal nametags, and some stripe changes, but it was unclear who would pay for those changes.  In any case, he summed up, all this committee can do is make recommendations for management to consider.
Long-Sleeve Polos – One item that had been mentioned at earlier meetings was the suggestion that a long-sleeve polo be adopted as an option.  Several committee members indicated there was definitely an interest in this happening.
BC Rupp made a motion that the committee ask Fire Management to consider adding long-sleeve polo as a uniform option.

BC Karbowski seconded the motion.

Motion was approved.

Mock Turtleneck – Capt Bates stated that mock turtleneck had also been suggested, as an option, to be worn under the C/D uniform shirt.  Since FF/SR Scheffler had the information on these, this item was TABLED until the next meeting.
Bureau Personnel – The reason for the current restrictions on the uniforms worn by bureau personnel was questioned.  Part of this had been addressed in the SOP update, in that it would allow females on Maternity Light Duty to wear street clothes comparable to the support staff, rather than trying to maintain ‘Maternity uniforms’.  At this time, the restrictions include the banning of ‘job shirts’ on bureau personnel, and the banning of ‘Omaha Fire Department’ on the back of a polo shirt.
BC Rupp made a motion to allow bureau personnel to have the OFD label on the back of their uniform polo shirt.
BC Baughman seconded the motion.

Motion was approved.

Capt Bates made a motion to allow bureau personnel to wear the accepted uniform ‘job shirt’.

BC Rupp seconded the motion.

Motion was approved.

Gold & White – For consistency, ActBC Karbowski wanted all those ranks wearing a gold badge to wear a white hat, rather than have some rank wearing a gold badge, but still have a blue hat.  At this point, that would effect the PSS and DM only, but if other positions are created of a similar rank, it would also effect those new positions.

ActBC Karbowski made a motion that the policy be changed so that all those wearing a gold badge would also wear a white hat.

BC Baughman seconded the motion.

Motion was approved.

The meeting was concluded at 1120 Hours.

